





in nuclear energy. And there is no long-term national strategy that doesn’t include nuclear

energy.” Dr. Bruce stated that the College of Engineering at Tennessee Tech is well positioned
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are coming over the horizon in the field of Nuclear Energy in the US.

AGENDA ITEM 5 - Spring Enrollment Update

Karen Lykins, Vice President of Enrollment & Communication, began her presentation by giving
a retention update on the large (2,050) 2022 freshman class at Tennessee Tech, which showed
a 91.5% historical retention rate. She shared some possible reasons behind the high retention
rate, including the classroom experience, campus activities, launchpad, and the flight path
program with absenteeism reporting to name a few.
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Michael concluded his presentation with information about the Faculty Grant Program where
$144,076 was awarded to 10 faculty principal investigators, from 6 colleges in 10 research
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Matthew Langfard. far his erant titled: Rural Re-imagined the Urgent Care Mental Health
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Model. Dr. Langford founded Hope Springs Clinic, a non-profit, free mental health service in the
Upper Cumberland for urgent, non-crisis mental health care.



